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Metropolitan King County Council
Growth Management and Natural Resources Committee
REVISED STAFF REPORT 
	Agenda Items:
	2, 3
	Name:
	Peggy Sanders

	Proposed No.:
	2005-0360, 2005-0356

	Date:
	April 25, 2006


SUBJECT:  MOTIONS confirming the executive's appointment of Joan McGilton and Carolyn Prentice to the King County solid waste advisory committee.
COMMITTEE ACTION:  The Growth Management and Natural Resources Committee considered this legislation at its meeting on April 25, 2006.  The Committee approved technical amendments updating references to the council districts in which the appointees live.  The Committee then reported the amended legislation to the Council with a “Do Pass Substitute, Consent” recommendation. 

BACKGROUND:  

The King County Solid Waste Advisory Committee (SWAC) was established in 1984 (K.C.C. 10.28) to advise and make recommendations to the county executive relating to:

· all aspects of solid waste management planning;

· the development of programs and policies concerning solid waste management; and

· solid waste management rules, policies or ordinances prior to their adoption.

The Solid Waste Advisory Committee is composed of at least nine and not more than twenty members. Membership is comprised of a county-wide group of citizens who represent public interest groups, businesses, the waste management industry and local elected public officials.  Members are appointed to serve a term of three years.

CANDIDATES FOR APPOINTMENT TO 

THE KING COUNTY SOLID WASTE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

These proposed ordinances would confirm the appointments of two members to serve on the Solid Waste Advisory Committee.

Joan McGilton is being appointed to serve as the local elected official representative for a partial term to expire on September 30, 2007.  Ms. McGilton has broad experience in the public sector, serving on the City Council and as Mayor of the City of Burien, the Planning Commission for the City of Burien, and the Suburban Cities Organization.  She also served on the South King County Transportation Board and the Puget Sound Action Team.  She is retired from the Boeing Company, where she was a remediation project manager responsible for projects in Puget Sound.

Carolyn Prentice is being appointed to serve as “citizen-at-large” on the Solid Waste Advisory Committee.  Ms. Prentice is a wetland biologist with a strong interest in waste reduction and recycling.  She has been active in the North Shore Recycling Program in Vancouver, BC and initiated the Natural Garden Tour, now in its seventh year.  She is being appointed for a three-year term expiring on September 30, 2008.

SWAC Appointments  REVISED staff report 051406.doc

04/26/06
1

